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Meeting Minutes 
May 1, 2019 
 
Attendees: 18 Jerry Braunberger, Jim Foster, Gail Glass, Mike Glass, Bert Jacobson, DaWayne 
Kerbs, Simon Levear, Bonnie Mueller, Hope Mueller, Jim Mueller, Karl Mueller, Dan Mullin, Keith 
Olsen, Peggy Steck, Tim Steck, Russ Walters, Bren Wamsley, Lorin Wamsley 
 
Present, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm. 
Secretary, Bren Wamsley read the April 3rd meeting minutes.  They were approved as read. 
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurers’ report and it was approved as presented. 
 

Old Business 
 

Venue Update 
Lorin Wamsley provided the following updates:    

• Creswell mill site is still not available at this point.  It is in the process of being sold. 

• Willamette Pass is ready for us and once again the lodge will not be open. 

• Valley River Center dates were approved, and paperwork is done.  Lithia Dodge is still 
parking some of their overflow vehicles near our pit area, but we should have more 
room than last year. 

501C3 Foundation Update 
In Licia Shultz absence no report was given, however a reminder the next meeting is 
scheduled for Wednesday, June 19th 6:00 pm at Bert Jacobson’s home. 

Event 1 and 2 Recap 
Bert Jacobson reported it was a great event and people liked it.  There were a lot of cones hit.   
The new class brought a lot of new people. There were 85 people in attendance.   Bert 
mentioned that Cindy Lee was not able to bring her food cart to Roseburg.  Her daughter 
brought her own cart and he will check to see if she can do the same at Willamette Pass.  

Event 3 and 4 Planning 
There was some confusion on who was designing the courses.   Tim and Peggy Steck 
volunteered to design the courses. Setup will be at 6:00 pm.  Hope Mueller mentioned that 
Terraceta Toxic Wings, one of the food vendors at VRC food court, now has a cart and will 
check with VRC management to see if they will allow the cart to be set up at our event. 

Larison Update 
Mike Glass reported clean up being done for storm damage and is clear to about station 3.  
Forest Service has a sweeper.  He is trying to get a hold of them for schedule.  He has 1 
500.00 sponsorship and is working on a couple of more.  The next meeting is scheduled for 
Saturday, May 18th 2:00 pm at the Goshen Fire Hall. There are 31 entry’s so far.  Bert 
Jacobson has ordered potties.   

TSD Rally 
Simon Levear reported the May 4th TSD rally starts at the Sizzler in Springfield. The first car 
out will be directly after the rally school around 2:00 pm and will finish at the Round Table 
Pizza in Springfield.  There are 4 cars registered so far.   
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New Business  

 
Kim Olerich 

Bert Jacobson announced Kim Olerich passed away.  She and her husband Chad were long 
time autocross racers. 

EMS Clean Up 
Lorin Wamsley reminded everyone of the scheduled clean up Wednesday, May 8th at 5:00 pm 
at Equipment Mobile Services (where we store our trailers) 29522 Airport Rd.  Please come 
help. 

Function 4 Junction Fund Raiser 
Jim Foster announced that Function 4 Junction is having a fund raiser event on Wednesday, 
May 8th.  BJ’s will be donating a portion of all meals sold on May 8th.  You must mention 
Function 4 Junction when ordering.  He invited us to attend the next meeting Thursday, May 
2nd at Les Schwab in JC.   He wondered if we would be interested in having a booth and what 
could they do to accommodate our needs.  This was taken under advisement.  The Function 
for Junction is Friday, May 31st and the Show and Shine and Classic Car Cruise is Saturday, 
June 1st.   

Rally Workers 
Simon Levear is looking for check point workers for a rally he is putting on for June 29th and 
30th.  You can volunteer to work or run.   

Newsletter Release 
Jim Mueller will prepare the May newsletter.   Include the TSD results. 

Newsletter Assignments 
Nick Kerbs was volunteered to write the June Newsletter article. 
 

Adjourn Meeting 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 pm 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Bren Wamsley 

 

Homework Assignments 
 

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Bren Wamsley no later 
than the first Friday following the monthly meeting. 
   
MAY Jim Mueller    JUN Nick Kerbs  JUL     
AUG Mike Glass / Paula Loftin  SEP    OCT 
NOV      DEC    JAN   
 
All – Saturday, May 4th – TSD Rally 

All – Wednesday, May 8th 5:00 pm at EMS site – EMS clean up 
All – Saturday, May 18th 2:00 pm Goshen Fire Hall – HillClimb meeting 
All – June 7th 5:00 pm – Event 3 setup 
All – June 19th 6:00 pm at Bert Jacobson’s home – 501C3 meeting 
All – Saturday, August 10th 9:00 am – road clean up 

All – Sunday, November 3rd 9:00 am - road clean up 
Bert Jacobson – Make mount for wifi in timing trailer 
Bonnie Mueller –  501C3 projects 
Jim Mueller –  501C3 projects 
Jim Mueller – May Newsletter Release 
Lorin Wamsley – Contact farmer for dirt rally 
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Lorin Wamsley – Creswell doesn’t mind hosting the Blind Autocross if he still owns the property.  
Check back early May 
Tim & Peggy Steck – Design event 3 and 4 course maps 
Tim Steck – Update website links 
 
 


